Armfield Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting

1. Minutes of January 26, 2006 Board Meeting
Present:
Tim Murray, Dennis Kazuba, Robert Shear, Paul Malherek

Management:
Cathrine Payne

Administrative:
1. The minutes for the December 22, 2005 Board meeting were approved.

2. The next Board meeting is scheduled for February 23, 2005 at the offices of Capital Property Management.

Resident Input:
None

Report of Committees:

1. Architectural: An updated draft of the revised Architectural Guidelines and Maintenance Standards draft have been posted on the web site for public review. 

2. Ground and Roads: Some tar paths need repair. CPM will inspect and recommend repairs.

Management Agent Report:

1. Management provided an updated maintenance list.

2. Management provided a partial list of violations from the recent home inspections.
1. Old Business:

2. CPM will have their electricians fix the entry lights that are not working and get quotes if major repairs are needed.
3. CPM will continue to work to insure we are paid for the sign damage by the car accident on Armfield Farm Dr.
Unfinished Business:

3. Tim Murray will work with our new management company to draft a letter to the Board members from Chantilly Green to discuss homeowner concerns in the Springhaven cul-de-sac regarding vehicle parking by Chantilly Green residents.

4. The Board decided to hold off on a proposal from Valley Crest to plant River Birch trees at the Centerville Road entrance until the status of the storm water drainage pond is finalized. 

5. The Board instructed Armstrong Management to prepare an application for an HOA credit card.

6. The Board will consider a plan to sell additional pool memberships.

7. The board approves a motion instructing CPM to request at least 3 bids for a ground maintenance company.
8. The board approves a motion instructing CPM to request at least 3 bids for a pool management company for the upcoming pool season.
9. CPM will investigate the missing section of sidewalk near 3601 Windmoore Ct
10. CPM obtained an estimate for new sandwich board signs. The board approved the purchase of one I-SFSM3040 sign for about $250.00.
11. Dennis Kazuba will contact VDOT about the possibility of re-striping Centreville road to allow 2 lanes of traffic by the Armfield Farm Dr. intersection.
12. The board will begin obtaining signatures for the “Restriced Parking Zone” in the spring.
4. New Business:

1. CPM will check to see if lamp color at Clary Sage entrance can be made to match the street lights

2. CPM will have their electricians check the status of the lights near the base of the Clary Sage entrance.

3. The board approves spending up to $300 to diagnose and fix the solar lighting at Belle Rose and Lees Corner Dr.

4. The board instructs CPM to remove the trash near the Clary Sage field again.

5. The board approves increasing the time to 90 days for residents to comply with the violation notices sent out in January 2006.  This does not change the overall guidelines for compliance.

6. The board agreed to finalize the pool shade at the February meeting. CPM should get final quotes on the 2 x 2 hip shade by SportsShade. CPM will also get color samples in dark blue and green for the board to review.

7. CPM will obtain pricing to repaint the curbs yellow in the pool parking lot.

8. CPM will obtain pricing to repair the badly damaged sections of the pool parking lot.

9. The board agrees to waive any outstanding fees under $1.00.
Financial Matters:

1. Management presented financial reports for the period ending December 31, 2005. There was $26,063.72 in the operating account, $39,166.46 in the Money Market account, and $ 78,883.40 in certificates of deposit.  The association currently has a net operating deficit of $11,109.95. Reserve account balance is $78,883.40.

Minutes Approved: 







Date:
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